[image: image1.wmf]

MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

January 23, 2003

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

STATE

Today the Assembly Budget Committees voted on the various subcommittee recommendations on the Governor’s Mid Year Spending Reduction Proposals.  The Budget Committee voted to defer the majority of the Governor’s proposals relating to the Traffic Congestion Relief Program (TCRP). The Senate Budget Committee is considering a $100 million transfer from the TCRP to the General Fund. 

 It is anticipated the Senate and Assembly will vote on some form of mid-year spending reductions early next week. Based on the Committee action today, the TCRP suspension will not be considered in those proposals with the exception of the $100 million transfer.  The Assembly Budget Committee also recommended approval of AB 4x which would reinstate the Vehicle License Fee.
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